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FORTY-
FOURTH REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES - “DEVELOPMENT WITH SOCIAL INCLUSION”

DIALOGUE AND LUNCHEON BETWEEN THE HEADS OF DELEGATION, 
THE SECRETARY GENERAL AND THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY GENERAL 
WITH THE HEADS OF DELEGATION OF THE PERMANENT OBSERVER COUNTRIES 

REMARKS BY ALI NACI KORU,
DEPUTY FOREIGN MINISTER OF THE REPUBLIC OF TURKEY
Asuncion, Paraguay - June 3, 2013
Minister Loizaga, 

Secretary General Insulza, 

Assistant Secretary General Ramdin, 

Distinguished Ministers, Delegates and Observes, 

First of all, on behalf of the Turkish Government, I would like to thank the Government of Paraguay for their warm welcome and hospitality. It is an honour to participate at the 44th Regular Session of the General Assembly of the Organization of American States in Asuncion.

As a permanent observer since 1998, Turkey has been supporting the OAS in its endeavours. We congratulate the Government of Paraguay for its timely proposal dedicating the topic of this year to development with social inclusion.

We are glad to observe that new generation of social and economic policies have taken hold in the Americas through adoption of necessary legislation and implementing integrated development projects. 

Social development is also a priority for Turkey. Our national program supports projects that generate income and diversify economic activity for the relevant segments of the society. 

We have introduced the concept of positive discrimination for women, children and the disabled, following the amendments in Turkish Constitution in 2010.

We are making efforts to ensure that vulnerable groups are incorporated in economic and social life. We are committed to supporting full and effective participation of persons with disabilities in social life; advancing their rights; protecting their dignity; and facilitating their access to employment, education and services.

Distinguished Participants,

Turkey is working towards securing a prosperous and cooperative environment for international development and has extended the scope of its involvement in development cooperation.

Turkish Cooperation and Coordination Agency (TIKA) is responsible for carrying out development projects with interested parties. The agency identifies priority projects together with the parties in recipient countries.

Most recently, TIKA, via the US based NGO “Strategies for International Development” with the collaboration of the Turkish Coalition of America has implemented technical projects in three Latin American countries, assisting farmers to increase their production and income. 

Improving services like education and health are also crucial elements of a human oriented development approach. Almost 90% of the projects that Turkey has been carrying out in Latin America and the Caribbean cover services in health and education. 

Excellencies,

Ladies and Gentleman,

We regard the OAS and countries of the region as key partners for regional and international development. 

Being aware of the strong connection between international security and development as well as welfare, Turkey will work with a special sense of responsibility in the UN Security Council, if elected this October for the period 2015-2016. 

I would like to thank once again the Government of Paraguay and the OAS Secretariat for this successful organization.

Thank you.

